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In at the deep end 
 

 
A friend of mine has a mantra 
they get new sail trainees to 
repeat when the going gets 
tough on the water and the fear 
sets in: “I’m not scared, I am 
excited! I’m not scared, I am 
excited!...”  
 
For me, there is a ​very​ thin line 
between anxiety and excitement, 
and I’ve become acutely aware of 
that line again this month having 
uprooted once more for the third 
phase of the Shipshape 
Programme: Placements. 
 
It wasn’t until Christmas that I 
knew for sure where my 
placement would be; originally I 
was set to move to Brixham to 
work with Trinity Sailing Trust. 
Sadly they ceased operations just 
a couple of weeks before I 
started the SHTP2 programme. 
The uncertainty and worry 
turned into elation when I was 
told I would instead be going to 
Working Sail. And what a time to 
join the team!  
 
But leaving the comfortable IBTC bubble complete with routine, my Shipmates, friends and 
housemates in Lowestoft and then ​properly​ moving house to the other side of the country… 
Well, it’s been tough. Luckily I’ve had the support of my partner Jack who has made the 
move to Cornwall with me, my family back in Birmingham and my friends in the Southwest 
sailing community, I know it would have been a lot tougher without them. 
 
You all know who you are - Thank you x 

 

 
 



 

 

February began with a week of 
workshops from former IBTC 
student and professional 
Sailmaker Lucy, who had 
returned to the college especially 
for the workshops.  

Lucy taught us how modern and 
traditional sails are constructed 
and shaped, how to inspect a sail 
and repair small holes and tears 
and how to replace a whole 
panel in the sail when the 
damage is too great to fix. She 
also showed us how to use a 
sailmaker’s palm and sail 
needles and demonstrated 
various sewing techniques which 
we then used to make a tool bag 
out of sailcloth. 

Later in the week Lucy 
introduced us to leatherwork, 
which we are likely to use on 
traditional boats as protection 
against chafe, wear and tear. She 
explained how leather is made 
using vegetable or chrome 
tanning methods. Working with 
leather is really good fun, it was 
surprising how different it is to 
work with once it’s wet! I chose 
to make a cover for the wire 
grommet I had made previously 
in wire work, using baseball 
stitch and although I managed to 
rip the leather slightly I was quite 
pleased with it. 

I really enjoyed our week with 
Lucy, she’s very knowledgeable 
and patient! 

  

 
 




